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(Note: This is the last article in the Gospel Standard,
October/December issue designed to refute Calvinism. We
believe that their indirect -Experiential Religion- reliance
on this philosophy is fatal to their whole system. If this
philosophy is false, then the whole concept of the validity
of human testimony in religion is false. Human testimony
depends upon the validity of subjectivity over objectivity;
or human testimony over divine testimony written in a
book we call the Bible.)

It has already been noted that Idealism is a worldly
philosophy from which Experiential religion is drawn.
Idealism is the philosophy of the world believed by a few,
and partially believed by probably a few billion people
around the world.

The religion of Christian Science is based primarily upon
Idealism. Idealism is the philosophy which teaches that
matter does not really exist; that all is non-matter; mind;
thought; concept, etc. This is why a Christian Scientist will
argue that sickness is only in the mind; that sickness does
not really exist. A good friend once worked with a
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Christian Scientist in a machine shop. Both were skilled
laborers and worked in very close physical proximity. The
Christian Scientist kept messing up his work so badly that
his supervisor demanded that he go to an eye specialist for
an examination. One day he came in wearing glasses. My
friend, in a conversation with him said in reply to a
complaint that the man made about having to get used to
wearing glasses, “Well, you should have no problem
because they only exist in your mind. Just get an attitude
adjustment and you will be ok.” That was the end of
further religious discussions with the man. That is the
bottom line.

Idealism teaches that we do not actually exist in fleshly
body form, that we just think we do. Pinch yourself till you
hurt and you don’t really hurt; you just think you do.
Experiential religion is a close cousin of this philosophy.
In Experiential religion you must experience salvation, and
until you do that truth does not exist in your life as a
reality. Let us notice some conclusions demanded by
Idealism and we shall leave it, with all its relatives laying
in the mangled confusion of its own contradictions and
inconsistences.

In Idealism, vehicles can not crash, because they exist only
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in the mind. You can cut an arm off, but you did not lose
an arm because it existed only in the mind. You can die of
pneumonia, but you died of something else limited strictly
to the mind, because that is where all sickness is. In short,
all that is supposed to be matter does not exist because it
can not exist. Why? Because everything is non-matter.
Why is everything non-matter? Because there is no matter.
Circular reasoning is about the best that can be mustered
in support of Idealism.

But a few billion people around the world partially believe
in the philosophy. How do we know? Because many
religions depend upon non-physical; non-material; purely
human mind speculation for their existence. Ancestor
worship. Buddhism; Hinduism, and all the other isms of
the world depend upon human testimony based upon
experience and/or supposed experiences, or thoughts
confined wholly to the human mind.

Human testimony is totally subjective. That is, human
testimony completely depends upon that which is within
one. That is why I rejected subjectivism more than sixty
years ago. That is what freed my mind to understand truth
as objectively set forth in God’s word. All who depend
upon human testimony, whether they realize it or not, give
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credence to Idealism by accepting something completely
within the realm of mind and totally absent from
objectivity, or that without the mind. Calvinism can not
exist and/or function without human testimony.

The miracles of Jesus were objective actions. They proved
by their presence the work of God in that case;
confirmation. Therefore, a record of these miracles is
provided that we might believe what was said and written,
John 20:31. But in order for me to accept human testimony
as truth in religion, I must at least ignore the miracles and
thus ignore that part of the Bible which contradicts what
human testimony I receive. This is why many Calvinists
will reply to scriptures which contradict their belief, “I
know it in my heart and it doesn’t matter what the Bible
says.” They claim that their mind is greater than God’s
written revelation. Or, mind over matter; subjectivism over
objectivism. People can claim any belief to be true when
they accept human testimony, regardless of Scripture,
Logic, Common Sense, or plain physical evidence to the
contrary. More than half a century ago, some people in
Jackson, Tennessee were teaching that people who truly
believed would never die. They knocked on the door of an
elderly believer and tried to convince him of their doctrine.
He asked them who taught that in the Bible. They told him
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that John, the apostle taught it. He asked one question
which ended the discussion. “Where is John?”

The bottom line of Idealism is that nothing
material/physical can happen. Let us look at the
consequences of this philosophy.

According to Idealism:
Material/physical things are things which never exists, or
happens.
Birth and death are material/physical experiences.
Therefore birth and death are things which never can
happen.

If I have never been born, then I do not exist.
Birth happens only in the mind.
Therefore I exist only in the mind.

From one mind to another, goodbye Idealism and all of its
relatives in religion, including experiential religion and all
that which depends upon them for credibility.
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